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July 16, 2013 
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
I am pleased to submit the enclosed motion for the King County Council to approve the 2013 King County Metro Transit Title VI Program Report.
The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) circular FTA C 4702.1B requires that King County Metro Transit (Metro) prepare a Title VI program report every three years.  Updated FTA regulations released in October 2012 require that the “Title VI program must be approved by the transit provider’s board of directors or appropriate governing entity or official(s) responsible for policy decisions prior to submission to the FTA.”  The report must be submitted to FTA by October 1, 2013.
According to FTA C 4702.1B Chapter II-1 Section 1, the purpose of the Title VI program is to:
a. Ensure that the level and quality of public transportation service is provided in a nondiscriminatory manner; 

b. Promote full and fair participation in public transportation decision-making without regard to race, color, or national origin; 

c. Ensure meaningful access to transit-related programs and activities by persons with limited English proficiency. 

Metro’s Title VI program includes a public participation plan, a language assistance plan, and a description of Metro’s service policies and standards.  In addition, the regulations require documentation of program compliance, a Title VI equity analysis of major service changes, and a quantitative evaluation of the policies and standards.  
The 2013 King County Metro Transit Title VI Program Report supports the goals of the King County Strategic Plan as well as the Equity and Social Justice Initiative. This report aligns most closely with the county goals of justice and safety, human potential and public engagement and illustrates Metro’s compliance with the equity and social justice requirements of the FTA.

Once the update to the King County Metro Transit Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2012 and the service guidelines are finalized and approved by the King County Council, the updated Title VI related policies and guidelines will be added to the report and appendices of the 2013 King County Metro Transit Title VI Program Report.
Metro’s strategic plan includes the goal to “Help reduce greenhouse-gas emissions in the region.”  The 2013 King County Metro Transit Title VI Program report evaluates Metro’s performance that is guided by this goal.  As such, the King County Strategic Climate Action Plan influenced the service described in the report.
It is estimated that this report required 400 staff hours to produce, costing $24,000.  The report will be available online.  The printing cost for this report is $200.
Thank you for your consideration of this motion.  The 2013 King County Metro Transit Title VI Program report will help King County residents understand how Metro is making the best use of the County’s transit resources to deliver high-quality services in an equitable manner that get people where they want to go. 

If you have any questions, please contact Christina O’Claire, Supervisor of Strategic Planning and Analysis, at 206-263-4753, or via email at christina.oclaire@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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